
 
 

 
Dear Parents and Friends,  
 

Yesterday evening we hosted our virtual Sixth Form Open Evening for our own Year 11 pupils who were 
joined by 40 potential pupils, interested in joining the Royal Russell Sixth Form. Initial introductions were 
given by myself, Mrs Snelgrove the Deputy Head Learning, Ms Worsfold and Ms Wheeler-Quinnell the 
Heads of Upper School and Heads of School, Zoya Kirmani and Jack Burton. Pupils and guests were then 
invited to join online sessions with Heads of Department and their pupil Academic Ambassadors, who 
gave personal insights into their subject experiences and UCAS aspirations. 
Materials supporting this event, including some great videos from our Academic Ambassadors are still 
available to view on the School Website here. 
 

I was pleased to see that our new season of Russell Talks has started this week in the library with a group 
of Year 13 pupils discussing different disciplines of engineering to an audience within their Sixth Form 
óbubbleô. Congratulations to Wendy, Sean and Jason for initiating this exciting programme. 
 

It was great to welcome the Cambridge Year 7 pupils for Breakfast on Tuesday morning in the Conference 
Room with their tutor, Mrs Barton. 
 

At our Senior Assembly this afternoon, I challenged the Senior Prefect team to take control and lead the 
presentation from start to finish. After an introduction from Zoya Kirmani and opening prayer from Vlada 
Medvedeba, Sam Hacker chose to share observations and ideas on Black History Month which included a 
brilliant recital of óVisionô, a poem written and performed by Humzah Mughal. 
 

Grace Scott introduced the Student Wellbeing Support Group and World Mental Health Day, which is 
marked on Saturday 10 October. Grace finished with these thoughtful and powerful words: óTogether we 
are stronger and together we can make a difference all over the world.ô 
 

Cameron Mackay gave an update on the Sixth Form Committee meeting and Rebecca Clery reported on 
the first meeting of the student council, before Lucas Humphries thanked all of our Academic                
Ambassadors for their contribution to the Sixth Form Open Evening. 
 

Congratulations to Ellie von Gerrard who gave a great performance of óThe Rainbow Connectionô which 
was warmly applauded by our Year 10 audience.  
 

At the end of our assembly Year 13 pupil, Wendy Fong reminded all pupils of the importance of wearing a 
face covering or mask in the correct way and at the appropriate time.  
All members of the community will be aware that, having had our first positive covid test result for a pupil 
this week, we have had to ask a small number of pupils, identified as close contacts to self-isolate at 
home. 
I am very keen that we do all we can to avoid pupils missing lessons and activities here on site and would 
ask everyone to continue to be extremely vigilant and do all that we can to protect each other by washing 
hands, wearing face coverings and maintaining distance in corridors and classrooms. 
 

Please can you also ensure that you are also following the rules on wearing a face covering on Public 
Transport so that we are minimising the risk to the Royal Russel Community. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A reminder that we finish school for half-term in the Senior School on Friday 16 October at 12.45 
pm. Pupils with siblings in the Junior School will be released at 12 noon, so that families are able 
to be collected and leave at the same time.  
 
 

With Best Wishes,  
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Headmaster 

https://www.royalrussell.co.uk/admissions/sixth-form-information-evening
https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/campaigns/world-mental-health-day


It has been another busy week in Food Preparation and Nutrition. Year 7 have prepared an array of 
French Toast combinations. They concentrated on preparing a healthy, balanced dish that could be 
served for Breakfast or Brunch, taking special care with presentation techniques. 
 
Year 8 have been engineering their own design Meatball Dish, discovering new flavour combinations, 
choice of meat or substitute and serving with their choice of starchy carbohydrate. There has been a 
great variety of dishes prepared, including meatball subs, 
tacos stuffed with meatballs, jerk flavoured meatballs with 
fried plantain, and spaghetti meatballs stuffed with 
cheese. 
 
Year 7 Food Club had fun preparing Caribbean banana 
muffins. The students enjoyed trying out new flavour   
combinations so that each batch of muffins were unique. 
Thank you to Kalan, Tom, Luke, Anxo, Shailen, Rohan,   
Oscar, Isabel, Oneli and Keira for a great baking session. 
 
Next week the Year 8 Food Club will be learning to make 
Jollof Rice and Chicken.  

Food Preparation and Nutrition  


